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This Week’s South Florida Deal Sheet 
 
PERSONNEL 
 
South Florida-based developer Two Roads Development has named Brad Meltzer a partner and new 
president of the firm. 
 
Meltzer comes to Two Roads, which has offices in Palm Beach, Miami and Tampa, after a long stint at 
Plaza Construction, ultimately serving as CEO. He was named as the chief executive of the contracting 
firm in 2021 after his predecessor retired, but abruptly left the firm earlier this year, the South Florida 
Business Journal reported. 
 
Two Roads Development has been active with projects that stretch from Miami to West Palm Beach, 
including a three-story condo in Edgewater, a condo development on the Biscayne 21 site, the Carlton 
Terrace development in Bal Harbour and a project in the Bahamas, according to The Real Deal. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


